Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

November 21, 2008 via Teleconference

8:00 AM

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time and place.

Trustees present:

Herb Cummings, Chairman

Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

John Hackett, Secretary


Henry Bessel

George Davagian

Also in attendance were Jay Donovan and Doug Crabtree, CPA

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Bessel to approve the minutes on the meeting of October 24, 2008 was passed unanimously.

Doug Crabtree updates the Board on our cash position as $1,144,875.96

Doug reviewed the CDARS account we have with Rockland Trust. We have 

$ 336,000 maturing and the cash flow that will be needed were discussed with Jay Donovan.

The discussion of the projection of the 2008 Budget was held. Two minor adjustments were reclassified to Reserve Replacement rather than operating.

The discussion then began of the 2009 proposed budget. An extensive discussion was held on the amounts in each line item. After a lengthy discussion it was decided that the budget needed to be adjusted and it was decided the board will have a special meeting on December 2nd to review the revised budget and approve it.

Jay reported we had four heat alarms at 2:30 this morning. Jay came in and checked the units involved and turned on the heat which was off. The Board inquired as to the fine schedule for the heat alarms. Jay indicated that the Board had discussed it but it had not been implemented. The employee time involved and the potential for a serious water problem were reason to formulate the fine schedule. Jay will prepare and present to the Board for approval.

Trustee Davagian reported on the main column problem in Building one. The engineers will be on site soon to give the board an idea as to what needs to be done. Trustee Davagian stated we needed to shore up the balconies now to prevent any further problems. This will be done right away. The project will take about two months to complete.

The board reviewed the consultants report for the roof repairs on building one and two. The consultant reported on the three bids received for the project. On a motion made by Trustee Davagian and seconded by Trustee Hackett it was voted to award the contract to Skyline Roofing. The money is in the Reserve analysis report for this project. The motion passed unanimously.

On a recommendation by Trustee Davagian it was recommended to hold off on the replacement of the roof on the pool/cabana building until 2010. The Board agreed.

Jay then reported on the following items:

· Building five elevator upgrade is complete

· Building six started October 22nd. 

· Water penetration project is complete

· The walkway replacement (restaurant to the pool) would begin in two weeks. 

· Reroofing of TH 25-32 is ¾ complete

The balcony railing painting will be starting in the spring. The paint will take three weeks to cure. There are 110 railings to be painted. The painting will be hand rolled and brushed due to the wind. Prep work will be started early. The garage interior lobbies are included in this project.

The board discussed the bids to replace the elevator floors. Village Floor proposed a floating wood laminate. The colors would match and it is designed to withstand sand and dirt. It also complies with the weight limit on the elevators. On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Hackett it was approved unanimously.

The septic inspection has been completed. There are multiple repairs that need to be done including three new D boxes. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and Seconded by Trustee Perry it was voted to do the repairs for $3800. The motion passed unanimously.

The board authorized the billing of $70 per cabana owner for the painting of the outside of the cabana doors.

Owner requests
TH 19 requested permission to replace the deadlight windows in the unit. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry the request was approved unanimously.

Unit 144 requested permission to replace two sliders and two windows by Harvey Products. The work will be done by Hamlin Builders. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry the request was approved unanimously.

The next meeting of the Board will be a special meeting on December 2nd to finalize the budget for 2009.

The next regular meeting of the board will be held January 23, 2009 via teleconference at 8:00 AM.

The meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett

Secretary

